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At Kay Park Parish Church Kilmarnock, on Wednesday twelfth day of September two thousand and eighteen years, which day Kirk Session met and was duly constituted with prayer.

Sederunt: Very Rev William Hewitt, Mrs J Grant Clerk and other ruling Elders 
as per register with apologies noted. The Meeting was constituted with reading and 
prayer.
The List of Business: the agenda as submitted by the Clerk was approved with the 
addition of late items of correspondence and a further item concerning Publications.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting: held on 20th June, 29th July, 12th August and 19th 

August 2018 were approved and signed.
Matters Arising:  Mrs Maureen Miller has agreed to take on responsibility for Area 5.

Correspondence: a)  Resignations as District Elders received from Mrs Effie Steven and
Mrs Halen Muirhead.  The Clerk was asked to write and thank them for all of their past work.

b)  Resignation from Mrs Susan Muir from the position of Cleaner/Church Officer.  After discussion it was agreed that Kirk Session would invite interest from volunteers who would be willing to act in this capacity.  It was agreed that training would be provided.

c)  Resignation from Mr Drew Inglis in the capacity of Joint Property Convener owing to the current poor health of his mother.  The Clerk had invited Mr Jeff Davies and Mr Jack Leishman to step into the breach and both had agreed to take on responsibility for property until the end of the year.

d)  Email:  Presbytery of Irvine & Kilmarnock – Extract Minute concerning the purchase of

1 Glebe Court Kilmarnock for use as a manse.

e)  Email:  Mrs Jean Deans requesting that consideration be given to granting permission to a Bravehound pup to attend church with its handler.  The pups are trained as an assistant to veteran soldiers.  Kirk Session agreed.
f)  Email:  Certificate of Transference - request from David and Elaine Johnstone, 19 Chestnut Place Kilmarnock.  Agreed.  The Clerk was asked to write thanking them both for their service.

Presbytery Report:  Mr R Hamilton gave a brief report.  Mr S Dey is the new Moderator and the meeting had begun with the celebration of Holy Communion.  A review had been undertaken concerning the role of Support Groups and these are to be replaced by a Local Church Review for each church covering a five-year period.  The Moderator spoke briefly on this proposal.
Fiscal Reports: (a) Finance: – The Treasurer spoke to the statement as at 31st August 2018.  TheTreasurer was still confident that we would end the year with a balanced budget. Our main concern is in the fall in the WFO, which is down considerably on last year. 
(b)  Sale/Purchase of the Manse:  The Treasurer gave an update on the progress made in relation to the Sale and Purchase of the Manse.  All is going smoothly with the sale expected to complete on 21 September and the purchase of 1 Glebe Court on 08th October 2018.  Mr John Dyet was thanked for his role in the sale of 52 London Road.

(c) Property:  Mr Jeff Davies has taken up the thread of the work undertaken by Mr Drew Inglis and Mr Andrew Robinson.  The tender documents were to hand concerning the ingress of water through the roof and pointing in the walls.  These had been passed to Mr Ronnie Hamilton (member of the Property Committee) for scrutiny.  Mr Davies expected to commission this work to commence in the spring of 2019.
Mr John Dyet has been asked to continue to have an overview of the new manse maintaining continuity.  Some minor redecoration is anticipated at the new manse.
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(c)  Hall Letting Report:  Noted.  The barrier continues to be in place in the car park and the scouts are going to erect a floodlight on the driveway improving lighting and making it easier to open/close the padlock on the chain.
Safeguarding Report:  Noted.  Kirk Session were assured that the new leader of the Young Church would not be left unsupervised until her PVG check is received.  It was noted that the Panel members have been waiting over a year for training.
Augmentation of Kirk Session:  A list of names was read to the meeting and the Moderator agreed to follow these up by visiting each individual.

Children and Youth Report:  Noted.

Doors Open Weekend:  A number of visitors had visited the church and the volunteers who had manned the event thought it had been worthwhile and were thanked for their contribution.

Harvest Thanksgiving:  Kirk Session decided that the congregation be asked to bring along foodstuff on Sunday 30th September 2018 and that we continue to support the work of the Salvation Army Foodbank.  Mr James Raeburn will be asked to liaise with the Salvation Army.
Blythswood Shoe Box Appeal:  Kirk Session agreed to continue to support this charity.  The final date for the return of the shoeboxes is 28th October 2018, which may also be the carded Communion.  The Clerk was asked to liaise with the Locum to ascertain if he was happy with this.  Leaflets, posters and a DVD were available.
Minister’s Notes:  The Moderator was concerned about the number of members who had so far signed the call and some elders felt that there was still confusion within the congregation.  Some members still believed that they had signed when they completed the secret ballot paper.  It was agreed that a letter go out to all elders asking them to renew efforts to take mandate forms out when they deliver the next magazine goes out at the end of September.
Induction:  The date of the Induction is to be confirmed as we await confirmation of the release of the Rev Fiona Maxwell from the Presbytery of Paisley.  The provisional date is 01st November 2018 at 7.00 pm.  It is expected that the new minister will move into 1 Glebe Court during week commencing 22nd October 2018.  Rev Fiona Maxwell will be involved in the detail of the Induction.
It was agreed to set up a sub committee to deal with the social comprising the Moderator, Session Clerk and members of the social committee in the first instance and the date of a meeting agreed.

Invited guests would include the local priest, Head Teachers of Kilmarnock Academy, James Hamilton, Willowbank, Katie Kelly Depute CEO of East Ayrshire Councill and Lord Lieutenant.

The Guild members will lead worship on Sunday first with Rev Kim Watt leading worship on Sunday 23rd September.

Publications:  The Reflections Magazine will be ready to go out on 30th September 2018 and Area Elders were asked to impress on Elders that these needed to go out at the earliest opportunity.  Enclosures will include a letter seeking donations for a gift for Rev Eddie Simpson, letter concerning Christmas Plants and a letter concerning mandate forms.
Date of Next Meeting:  The date of the next meeting is 10th October 2018.
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Close:  This being all the business the meeting was closed with the saying of The Grace.


Moderator _________________________________________


Clerk _____________________________________________
CLOSE
.

